

THE MARTIN COUNTY

 BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS 

REGULAR MEETING

July 27, 2021
MINUTES

The Martin County Commissioners convened in regular session July 27, 2021 in the Commissioners’ Room at the Courthouse located at 129 Main Street, Shoals, Indiana.  Commissioners present were: President Paul George, Commissioner J. Cody Roush and Commissioner Aaron Summers. Attorney Dave Lett. Also attending: Bobbie Abel, Auditor; Scott Seals, Highway Superintendent; Terri Alcorn, Highway Clerk; Pat Jones; Mike Jones; Ernest Abel; Angie Risacher, Martin County Alliance Director; Monty Wolf, EMA Director; Andy Ringwald, EMA; Rhonda Sanders, Recorder; Kristi Steinhart; Mike Steinhart; Travis Roush, Sheriff; Dave Holt, VEI Communications Program Manager; Melissa Sorrells, Communications Commander; Courtney Hughett, Humane Society Director; Josh Hughett, Animal Control Officer.
President George called the meeting to order with the Pledge to the Flag at 5:30 pm. 
The minutes from the regular meeting of July 14, 2021 were approved with a motion made by Commissioner Roush, seconded by Commissioner Summers.  All in favor, motion passed
The Claims and Allowances were approved with the motion by Commissioner Roush, seconded by Commissioner Summers.  All in favor, the motion passed.  

Courtney Hughett, Director of the Humane Society, submitted the semi-annual report for January 1, 2021 through June 30,2021.  Thirty-one dogs and fifty-five cats have been adopted. The new spay and neuter clinic is up and running.

Angie Risacher, Martin County Alliance Director, advised that all current grant projects are proceeding according to requirements. Ms. Risacher will be presenting documentation for signature on the Phase III Ocra Grant. 

Scott Seals, Highway Superintendent, stated that the Highway Department will be mowing around Bramble and Lost River.  An ad will be placed for the openings at the Highway Department.  Applications can be picked up at the Highway Department.   Andy Ringwald, EMA, asked for possible assistance placing a drain at the Civil Defense (EMA) building where they are experiencing a drainage issue.

Ernest Abel, updated the Commissioners on the progress of clean-up around his property in Bramble.
Terri Alcorn, Highway Administrative Assistant, submitted documentation for the Commissioners to sign on the close out of Community Crossings Grant 2020-1. One estimate came in under the estimated amount at $31,455.89 which will be paid back to the State.  Two over runs in the amount of $22,751.25 and $30,723.75 due to being under estimated.
Rhonda Sanders, submitted documentation for approval. First was an addendum to the fees for bulk users via Doxpop, users shall not be charged any less thant$.10 per page nor more than $.20 per page.  An ordinance for the Watermarking of bulk copies was submitted for approval, this will be done so bulk copies cannot be sold to other parties. Commissioner Roush made a motion to approve the addendum, Commissioner Summers, seconded. All in favor, motion passed.  Recorder Sanders, submitted Ordinance 2021-14 requiring the Recorder to Watermark Bulk form copies.  A motion to approve Ordinance 2021-14 was made by Commissioner Roush, seconded by Commissioner Summers.  All in favor, motion passed.
Andy Ringwald, EMA, stated that DPOC meetings are being held again.  The next meeting will be September 28, 2021.  Ringwald asked if Casey Dearwester is still interested in attending on the County’s behalf, if not someone will need to be appointed.

Travis Roush, Sheriff and Melissa Sorrells, Communication Commander, advised the Commissioners on the scope of the Tower upgrade project to extended coverage throughout the County which were previously void of coverage.  Three quotes were received. Leonardo submitted a quote in the amount of $358,500.00. Southern Communications in the amount of $278,168.00 And VEI Communications quote was for $248,900.00.  Attorney Lett verified that all companies were given the same specifications for the project and Commander Sorrells stated that specification were given to all parties. A motion to approve VEI Communications quote was made by Commissioner Summers, seconded by Commissioner Roush.  All in favor, motion passed.
Sheriff Roush, informed they are looking at new automated door systems and an intercom system.  The technology is twenty-five years old, interfacing with new technology and environmentally climate-controlled systems are needed. 

Bobbie Abel, Auditor, submitted a Memo of Understanding for approval.  The MOU will be with E-Verify to electronically confirms the eligibility of employees to work within the United States.  A motion to approve the Memo of Understanding with E-Verify was made by Commissioner Roush, seconded by Commissioner Summers.  All in favor, motion passed.

Abel submitted the Emergency Declaration for signature.

Commissioner George, stated that he felt that the financial advisors that the Council chose to work with has done a great job and believes it was money well spent.  

Commissioner Summers, thanked the County employees for the flowers sent in remembrance of the passing of his grandmother.

Pat Jones asked the Commissioners if the Ordinance that is being considered for unsafe building will be available to the public.  Attorney Lett advised it would be available once the final verbiage is determined.
Commissioner George stated the monthly safety meetings for Department Heads are mandatory and if Department Head is unable to attend to have a representative from their office attend.

With no further County business, the meeting progressed into the complaint previously determined eligible for Commissioner Hearing.

Attorney Lett as prosecutor in the case stated that Jerry Ervin was not present as previously advised.

Animal Control Officer Joshua Hughett was present along with Mike and Kristi Steinhart.  Attorney Lett made record of page 6 of the County Animal Ordinance.
Animal Control Officer Hughett was present in regards to multiple complaints and citations which were issued to Mr. Ervin about his dog being at large.  The animal in question is a large dog that does chase cats.   Hughett advised that he had several conversations with Mr. Ervin about how to contain his dog from getting loose.  Under ground fencing, a fence and or a gate being placed on the deck to stop the dog from running if the front door is opened.
Kristi Steinhart, stated she doesn’t want to see the dog put down but would like to be able to let her grandchildren play in the yard without worrying about the dog getting loose and placing the child in danger. A discussion followed.

The Commissioners considered options from a $100.00 fine, requiring the placement of one of the previously mentioned containment options and euthanizing the dog.

The Commissioners determined that a gate be placed on the deck within thirty days to contain the dog.  Animal Control Officer Hughett had stated he thought a gate would contain the dog and will notify Mr. Ervin of the Commissioners decision.
Important Dates:

Safety meeting August 11, 2021 @ 9:00 am (4:00 pm at the Highway)
. 

With no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 6:41 pm with a motion made by Commissioner Summers seconded by Commissioner Roush..  All were in favor and the motion passed. The next Commissioner meeting will be held Tuesday, August 10, 2021 at 5:30pm.  
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